Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday, 

18 May 2006 

Present
Tony Alcock in the Chair 


Nick Fawcett


John Griggs


Jackie Mortiboy


Bob Scarfe

Andy Smith 


Councillor Bruce Claridge 

Election of Officers

Chairman: Andy Smith proposed Tony Alcock, seconded by John Griggs and this was unanimously accepted.

Treasurer: The Chairman proposed the Parish Clerk should remain in this position and this was unanimously accepted.

Minutes of meeting held on 20 April 2006 were approved as a correct record.

Matters arising from previous minutes

Brook School Proposed Additional Mobile

There were conflicting reports on the purpose of an additional mobile, one being that this was to give more ground space and the other to take on more students. The danger of cars at drop off and collection times was of great concern and the chairman requested Andy Smith to contact the school governors with a view to attending one of their meetings to establish whether the pupils will increase or remain the same. 

The school governors have yet to report on their investigation into costings for busing children to and from the school and comparing this to the cost of the community bus.

Spelders Hill – grass verge

KCC Highways have confirmed that they will submit recommendations on the proposal to install posts on the grass verge and restore the pathway. The delay has been due to workload and they hope to have a meeting about this matter in the next few weeks.

Playground – barking replenishment

Two volunteers have weeded the play area and raked over the barking. There was one small area with pernicious weeds and this was sprayed. An order will now be placed for the barking to build up the level to recommended depth.

Community Service Offenders – supervised workgroups

Bob Scarfe agreed to contact the Footpaths Group to see if there are any footpaths that require upgrading. There were various tasks to be undertaken and contact will be made to the Community Service Officer to see if these tasks are suitable for his group.

Imperial College, Wye

Contact has not yet been made with the Deputy Rector to fix a date to have a one-to-one discussion with the chairman. 

Saxonshore Website

Aldington Parish Council had withheld invoicing for this website as the costings were to be divided into seven for each Parish Council participating in this website. However, the missing Parish Council has still not joined, and Aldington have decided that they will pay the extra one-seventh themselves.    

There had been some confusion with updating the website and the chairman will confirm at the next meeting his findings. 
.
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Mobile Post Office

Enquiries have been made with the Post Office regarding the possibility if a mobile post office in the village. They had contacted the Rural Transfer Advisor for South East Kent who stated that it is not commercially viable.

Planning Application

Sankey Farm has submitted an application to change a window into a French window. The committee had no comment to make on this application.

Finances

Income and expenditure was circulated with the agenda. Cheques for signature were Lawncare £110.00, playground swing £42.65, notice board £900.00 and swing fitting £2.60. 

The chairman commented that the new notice board was made of oak and was a great improvement and will last twenty-five years.

Sign to Village Hall

Kent Highways will be contacted to ascertain if it is possible to have a road sign marking the entrance to the village hall.

Nats Lane – cars 

A complaint has been received from a resident regarding cars racing up the lane and using the top end as a skidding-turn and trees were damaged. John Griggs agreed to check the area and report back at the next meeting. 

Date of next meeting 

The next meeting will take place on Thursday, 15 June 2006 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.
